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FTA Issues Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) for Wilshire Bus Rapid Transit Project
Based on the Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) review of our Revised Final Environmental Assessment for the proposed Wilshire Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) Project, the FTA has issued a Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI).  Under the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), issuance of a FONSI by FTA is the final step to complete the environmental review of the project and allow funding to be granted for project implementation.  The FONSI allows Metro to move forward on final design and project construction.  

Passing of Gateway Cities Service Councilmember George Bass
I'm saddened to inform you of the passing of Gateway Cities Service Council Representative George "Smokey" Bass. George served on our Gateway Cities Service Council for a number of years, including one year as chairman.

 

George was an avid fire buff. In 1953, he joined the Vernon Fire Department, and was active for thirty-five years, serving as fire chief and fire marshal the last ten years. After retiring from the fire department, George was elected to the Bell City Council, where he served thirteen years, including two terms as Mayor. During that time he was also active with the Gateway Cities COG, and many other organizations. He is survived by his wife Janice, two children, and five grandsons.

Suspected Tagger Arrests
On Tuesday, Metro’s Transit Services Bureau (TSB) Special Problems Personnel and the Crime Impact Team, (CIT) along with LA Unified School District Police conducted a “Clean Sweep” investigation and served two search warrants resulting in a number of arrests. One of the warrants was served in Sylmar where three persons were taken into custody and items were seized. Among them, damaged property belonging to Metro and the LAUSD.
The second warrant served resulted in the arrest of three suspects, including that of a tagger known as “Hero”, who had an outstanding warrant for a $35,000 misdemeanor charge and admitted to being responsible for damages at the Eastside Extension’s Soto station at Mariachi Plaza. He also provided an updated address for a third suspect arrested known as “Fresh”, who was actively involved with him when they damaged the station.


	

	








